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To Families, Wives/Widows and Caregivers 
Should the person to whom this newsletter is addressed be ill or in some difficulty, please con-

tact the Lodge Secretary at (619) 296-0660 or email him at: 
secretary@sandiego35.org 

snow for the first time, and he abso-
lutely could not get enough of it. 
 
This experience reminded me how 
important it is to spend time out-
side. It is far too easy to get dis-
tracted and lose focus on things that 
are important to us. A study by Pew 
Research Center and Statista pub-
lished last year said that nearly 81% 
of all Americans have cell phones, 
which means that more and more 
people have internet access, making 
us more connected than ever. That 
means we are bombarded with in-
formation daily, and it can be over-
whelming. However, if we take the 
time to listen to the harmony and 
reconnect with nature, we can re-
tune our spirit to the sound of her 
symphony. When we take the time 
to reconnect with nature, it is like 
we recharge our internal batteries 
and somehow return home thinking 
more clearly, feel more focused, 
and generally feel better. 
 

On a different note, MWWiess, 
declared the month of April Public 
School month. Since nearly our 
lodge's formation, our lodge has 
been instrumental and a vital asset 
in setting up and serving the San 
Diego Unified School District. Now 
more than ever, our education sys-
tems could utilize our assistance. If 
you have a creative idea or way you 
think the lodge could potentially 
assist our public schools, please let 
us (any of the officers) know so we 
can consider it. Good ideas can on-
ly be good once they have been 
proposed to others or put to action. 
Otherwise, they are just ideas, so 
share them with us. 
 
Gerry Craft 
Junior Warden 

cation emails, please contact me, 
the secretary, or one of the pillars. 
 
In closing, this month I contemplate 
this quote from Br. Samuel Clem-
ens, “Give every day the chance to 
become the most beautiful of your 
life.”  Each of us has endured diffi-
cult times, not just this past year.  
Each day we have the opportunity 
to live, love, contribute, and be bet-
ter than the day before.  Take that 
chance. 
 
Together we will accomplish great 
things! 
 
David Vassall  
Master  

(Continued from page 1) 

From the South 
 
The weather is beginning to warm 
up, transitioning from spring to 
summer, you cannot help but look 
for excuses to get outside and enjoy 
the perfect temperature. Some will 
prefer to exercise, get dirty in the 
garden, or take the motorcycle out 
(wink, wink). Whatever the reason, 
spring is an excellent time of the 
year to get out there, especially here 
in Southern California, and enjoy 
nature's complexity and diversity. 
Serene and I took my dog, Othie (a 

two-year-old Siberian husky), up to 
Palomar Mountain to play in the 

From the West 
 

It is April and the Masons4Mitts 
season is here! Every year, during 
the Major League Baseball season, 
we work together with the Padres 
Foundation to bring a smile to un-
derserved kids. We form teams with 
other lodges in San Diego and en-
gage in a friendly competition to 
raise funds for these kids.  
 
This is the Masons4Mitts program.  
 
The funds are used to provide these 
children with their very own base-
ball mitt as they participate in the 
programs run by the Padres Foun-
dation. For many of them, this will 
be the first baseball mitt they have 
ever owned.  
 
We, as Masons, know the value of 
charity and the positive, lasting im-
pression it can have. I encourage 
you to make a difference in a kid’s 
life and practice charity by donating 
to this worthwhile program.    
 
Please visit: 
       www.masons4mitts.org 
 
Click on “Give a Mitt” and select 
the following options so our team 
can get the credit:  
 
Region:   San Diego 
Team:     Mid City Marauders 
 
Your support is very much appreci-
ated!  

Take care and God bless! 

Jonathan Robles 
Senior Warden 





Spouse’s Corner 
 

Well, we are now in April and we have still not played that BINGO game!  I think this stated meeting I will 
move on and find a better option for us. 
 
I really have enjoyed all of our conversations even if we are still in “Brady Bunch” squares (stolen from De-
siree Robles). Rumor has it that this month restrictions are going to start being lifted! If that is true then we 
will be able to see each other in person again soon! I really am looking forward to that! 
 
Congratulations to my good friend Desiree for winning the ladies prize this month! Please let Dave and me 
know if you or your Mason do not receive the emails about upcoming lodge events or need to be added to the 
ladies and spouse mailing list. 
 

Counting the days until we can see each other in person! 
 
Amanda Brainerd 
Madam of San Diego Lodge #35 

From the Secretary 

 
We are in process of updating the office computers.  Unfortunately, neither were capable of updating to Win-
dows 10.  Worshipful Vassall and I shopped locally and found new Dell PC’s at a great price that will allow 
updates and keep the office running efficiently for the next several years. 
   
One GREAT news:  I received a call over the weekend from LeeAnn Taylor.  She is going much better and is 
currently in a rehabilitation center for hopefully a short time. 
 
I am running this procedure one more time on how to log into iMember 2.0. If you have not yet enrolled in the 
online system, I strongly suggest you do so as soon as you can.  Believe me, it will make your access to your 
own record very easy and allow you update your record, pay your dues and MOST IMPORTANTLY access 
and print your dues card.   
Follow these steps: 
 
1. Gather these items: 
 — your Lodge Number (35) 
 — current email  
 — your MEMBER NUMBER (back of your dues card)  
2. Click this link: https://member.freemason.org/membership_registration 

 
If you have issues you can contact Grand Lodge at this email address:   memberservices@freemason.org 
 
The lodge office remains closed during the COVID restrictions but I an be reached by email at: 
    Secretary@SanDiego35.org 
 
Again, I thank each of you for your patience and understanding as we continue to learn our Grand Lodge sys-
tems. 
 
Yeah!!  Spring time is here! 
 
Richard Bullard, PM 
Secretary 
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Details on the Virtual Stated and Special Meetings:  
 
San Diego Lodge No. 35 will hold virtual Stated and Special meetings in the following months. All meetings 
will be held using the software platform Zoom. Please reach out to a brother if you need assistance accessing 
the software. 
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